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The Faculty Affairs Council had a productive year.  This brief memo reviews our accomplishments for the year:

Resolutions and Policy Changes That Passed Through the FAC and Senate:

· Passed a resolution cancelling a previous resolution stating that the FAC must examine the “university budget” each year. We determined (and the full Senate agreed) that this resolution was difficult to implement and unnecessary given the openness of Chancellor Belcher’s new budget process.
· Passed a resolution supporting a “tobacco free” West campus.
· Passed a resolution that highlights the importance of a healthy athletic department, but also reasserts the primacy of academics over athletics.

Resolutions and Policy Changes that Did Not Pass

· A group of faculty presented a resolution calling for a digest email to reduce the amount of email traffic on campus. This resolution was voted down because the FAC was unclear who would take on the responsibility of collecting these emails. Some also asked whether this would actually reduce the burden on the end user.

Resolutions and Policy Changes that Did Not Require a Vote

· We worked with OIRP in an advisory capacity and recommended that contract courses not be required to go through the traditional SAI process.

Ongoing issues for next year:

· We spent a great deal of time this year investigating pedagogical issues surrounding existing bookstore policies . We had very productive meetings with Jeff Bewsey and Robert Edwards and the bookstore staff responded to our questions quickly and politely. Soon after beginning our work, the bookstore was moved under student affairs and the FAC chair met with the new supervisor. We sent suggestions about how to reconstitute a new bookstore advisory board. We highlighted a number of important issues including: standing orders, emerging technologies, software that comes packed with books, the possibilities of assigning two or three cheaper books per semester rather than one expensive one. We strongly encourage next year’s FAC to continue to work with student affairs and the bookstore to communicate faculty opinions into bookstore policy decision-making. 
· Some other outstanding issues from this year: parental leave, creation of a possible adjunct faculty committee of the Senate, policies surrounding trailing spouses/partners, patent policy follow-through,  

